

CANCELLATION OF OCTOBER 24, 2024 ACOG MPO POLICY COMMITTEE MEETING

For your information:

COMING EVENTS:

- The Federal Highway Administration (FHWA) and Federal Transit Administration (FTA) are hosting a public listening session as part of the Federal Certification Review of the MPO's transportation planning process. The listening session will be held at the ACOG office in the Oklahoma Board Room on Monday, October 21, from 4:30 p.m. to 6:30 p.m. Anyone interested in voicing their opinions about the regional transportation planning process is welcome to attend. If you cannot attend, please send us your thoughts and comments here.
- Join ACOG and Watch for Me OK for a screening of the documentary, 3 Seconds Behind the Wheel, on Monday, October 28, at 6 p.m. at the Ronald J. Norick Downtown Library in Oklahoma City. Save your FREE seat here.

REQUEST FOR DATA REVIEW - Current Bike and Sidewalk Maps

ACOG is requesting that ACOG MPO Technical Committee members review the current bike and sidewalk maps for the ACOG MPO region. Members are encouraged to thoroughly assess the maps and provide feedback on any infrastructure that may be missing or incorrectly displayed. This includes, but is not limited to:

- New infrastructure completed in your jurisdiction that is not currently reflected.
- Existing infrastructure that may have been overlooked on the current map.
- Corrections to mislabeled or inaccurately mapped infrastructure.

Please use the following links to access the web maps:

ACOG Bike Network for Review Sept 2024 ACOG Sidewalks for ATAC Review 2024

Please submit your updates and edits via email to <u>Jose Jimenez</u> by **Wednesday**, **October 30**, **2024**, or schedule a meeting with ACOG staff, if needed.

John Sharp

Deputy Director jmsharp@acogok.org (405) 234-2264 ext.129